LEYBOURNE SS PETER & PAUL C E PRIMARY ACADEMY

[image: image1.jpg]TEN A X{(

\
SCHOOLS TRUST



[image: image2.jpg]L

LEYBOURNE
SS.PETER AND PAUL





      Headteacher: Tina Holditch





8th September 2023

Dear Parents,

Welcome back to a new academic year! We are very excited to be back at school and are delighted with how well the children have settled back into the school routine. I would like to welcome our new Reception Class and their families, and also Alexis and Justin who have joined us in Years 6 and 5 respectively. We hope that all of our new starters will be very happy here.

Congratulations…

I am delighted to share with you the wonderful news that Miss Dale is expecting her first baby! We are all so excited for Miss Dale and her partner and cannot wait to meet their new arrival early next year. We are currently advertising for a teacher to cover Miss Dale’s maternity leave, and I shall keep you informed as the term progresses.

Dates List

I have attached a list of dates for the school year for your information. If you follow The Organised Mum Method, you will be pleased to see that the Christmas Nativities and other events are all included! Please note that Sports Day will be a whole school event this year, during the morning of Friday 28th June. 

The PFTA have organised a Bags2School Collection of clothing, bedding etc for September 26th. If, like mine, your children have had a growth spurt over the summer, this could be a good opportunity to clear out the outgrown clothes in time for Christmas!

Dolce School Catering

Wow, what a difference! The quality, presentation and serving of our school meals has improved considerably in the space of a week! I honestly could not be happier with the service provided by our new caterers and I know that the children are enjoying the improved offering too. Just a reminder that if you would like your child to have a school meal you must order and pay via your new SchoolGrid account – not Arbor, which has now been closed for school meals. Please remember that your child’s account must be in credit for a meal to be provided, Dolce will not permit families to accrue debts on their children’s accounts. Thank you.

Ear Piercing and Earrings

Just a reminder that if your child has recently had their ears pierced, they will be unable to take part in P.E. lessons until they are able to remove their earrings. We cannot allow them to participate in P.E. lessons with their earrings covered by tape, nor are we permitted to remove them ourselves. Finally, all earrings that are worn to school must be plain ball stud earrings, please (in gold or silver) – hoops or other earrings, including any other non-dangly earrings – are not permitted. Thank you for your cooperation.

Kent Test (The Eleven Plus)

We are so proud of all of the Year 6 children who took the Kent Test yesterday. They behaved beautifully and coped brilliantly with a demanding day right at the beginning of the new year. Regardless of the outcome, we know you all did your very best and we are very proud of you all.

Melody Makers Recruitment Day

Leybourne Church are holding a fun music event at the School on Saturday 23rd September.  Please see the attached flyer for more details.

RAAC

You will have undoubtedly heard coverage in the news of the situation in many schools where RAAC has been used. I can confirm that the visual inspections that have been undertaken indicate that RAAC has not been used in our school and we have no concerns about this issue at this time.

Term time absence

We are only five days into the new term, and I have already received requests for term time absence, or have had children miss the start of the new school year due to an extended summer break. Please be aware that very few requests for term time absence will be authorised, as the clear expectation is that children should be in school. Whilst I do appreciate that some holidays are significantly cheaper in term time, that is not a justification for taking your children out of school. Family holidays do not constitute “exceptional circumstances” for absence from school, and cannot be authorised. 

Woodland Learning

Please see below this term’s dates for Woodland Learning. Please note that some sessions will be shared sessions between two classes.

Reception
Thursday 19th October

Year 1
Thursday 21st September

Monday 16th October

Year 2
Thursday 14th September

Thursday 5th October

Year 3
Monday 18th September


Thursday 12th October

Year 4
Wednesday 20th September

Thursday 12th October


Year 5
Wednesday 20th September

Wednesday 11th October 

Year 6
Monday 18th September 


Wednesday 11th October

I hope you all have a wonderful weekend enjoying the lovely weather and look forward to a very happy and successful year.

Best wishes

Tina Holditch

Headteacher

Nurturing the spark of God within

“Those who trust in the Lord will find new strength. They will soar high on wings like eagles” Isaiah 40:31
[image: image1.jpg]
Leybourne Ss Peter & Paul CEP School is part of The Tenax School Trust which is an exempt charity and a company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales with company number 07542155.  The registered office is at Culverden Down, Tunbridge Wells, TN4 9SH. 01892 521595


